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Material Planning Considerations and Key Issues

 Principle

 Heritage Impact- Setting of adjacent listed buildings and the character and 
appearance of the Conservation Area

 Design and layout

 Access

 Residential amenity



Refuse for the following reason:

The proposal is to construct a single storey property in a backland location to the rear of properties fronting on 
to St. Marys Road. The property would be sustainably located in terms of access to services and facilities within 
Bungay Town Centre but would be situated in an area of heritage significance within the setting of several listed 
buildings, within the Bungay Conservation Area.

The proposal for a dwelling in this location, particularly of this form and footprint, would appear as a discordant 
and intrusive feature and would fail to respect the historic grain of this area which is characterised by long 
narrow rear 'yard' areas to the frontage properties with associated ancillary buildings, where they occurred. The 
proposed dwelling does not meet the requirements of the NPPF and Local Plan WLP8.29 in terms of the high-
quality design and fails to integrate into the surrounding built and historic environment required by policy 
WLP8.33. It would provide a cramped form of development which fails to give regard to the character, form and 
pattern of development in the surrounding area.

The application would have a negative impact on the setting of several Listed buildings, by causing harm to their 
significance by introducing an alien form of development within this sensitive location. The proposal also fails to 
preserve or enhance and the Bungay Conservation Area. The harm would be less than substantial in terms of 
paragraph 196 of the NPPF but a moderate to high level of harm on this spectrum. The public benefit of the 
proposal would not outweigh this harm.

The proposal would therefore be contrary to the objectives of East Suffolk Council - Waveney Local Plan 
(Adopted 20 March 2019) Policies: WLP8.33 - "Residential Gardens and Urban Infilling", WLP8.29 - "Design", 
WLP8.37 - "Historic Environment" and WLP8.39 - "Conservation Areas"; section 66 and 72 of the Planning (Listed 
Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990; and section 16 of the NPPF.

Recommendation


